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District 26 – District Council (DC)
Meeting Minutes - Sep 21, 2021


The DC meeting convened on Sep 21, 2021 at 7pm MST.

1. District 26 Mission:  We build new clubs and support all support all clubs in achieving excellence.
2. The District Council Agenda was adopted without objection.
3. Credentials Committee Report
Beth Boaz presented the Credentials Committee Report.  As of Sep 20, 2021 there are 151 paid clubs 
within District 26.  Each club receives two votes (Club President and Vice President Education).  While
District Officers are entitled to vote, they do not count toward the required number for a quorum.
Therefore, 101 voting members must be present to constitute a quorum. 

With 139 club officers and 36 District Officers, it was determined a quorum was achieved.  The 
Credentials Committee Report was adopted without objection.

4. Items required for DC approval:
a. District Council Minutes for 5-1-2021
The minutes were previously emailed to all members for their review.  There was no objection to dispensing with reading the minutes aloud.  Amendments were not requested and there was no discussion presented.  Motion to accept the minutes: Glenn Knight (Club 8404, Artfully Speaking).  Motion second: JP Bachmann (Club 677276, Simply Speaking).  The minutes were approved as presented: 136 in favor, 1 against.

b. Confirmation of Leader Appointments 2021-2022
The following positions have been appointed since the last District Council meeting:
Program Quality Director: JP Bachmannn 
Club Growth Director: Ann Hill 
Public Relations Manager: Sarika Syamala 
Administrative Manager: Christina McCrady
Finance Manager: Joseph Vander Linde	

Denver Area Director 1: Justin Bowman 
Denver Area Director 2: John Mullin
Denver Area Director 3: Allen Fujimoto
Denver Area Director 4: James Cline

Eastern Division Director: Glenn Knight
Eastern Area Director 1: J.T. Grisel 
Eastern Area Director 2: Lingling Gallacher 
Eastern Area Director 3: Janet Sellers 
Eastern Area Director 4: Kelsey Draper
Eastern Area Director 5: Alenka Znidarsic 
Eastern Area Director 6: Mark Snyder 

Foothills Area Director 1: Katelyn Pau
Foothills Area Director 2: Pattie Apple
Foothills Area Director 3: Shanu Chandy
Foothills Area Director 4: Logan Hembrough
Foothills Area Director 5: Abirame Periyasamy

Metro Area Director 1: C.P. Estes
Metro Area Director 2: Tracey Decker
Metro Area Director 3: Mark Seevers
Metro Area Director 4: Kimberly Angell
Metro Area Director 5: Irene Valenzuela

Northern Area Director 1:	Jan Van Hoven
Northern Area Director 2: Ray Willis
Northern Area Director 3: Nathan Darnall
Northern Area Director 4:	Reena McCoy

Southern Area Director 1:	Natalie McGarry
Southern Area Director 2: Simon Lennark
Southern Area Director 3: Dori Rinehart
Southern Area Director 4: Linda Rinehart
Southern Area Director 5: Greg Colter

Urban Area Director 1: Dana Rogers
Urban Area Director 2: Heather Wuollet
Urban Area Director 3: Juliane Cooley
Urban Area Director 4: James Gable
Urban Area Director 5: Christopher Judge

Western Area Director 1: Dana VanBrimmer
Western Area Director 2:	Michael Clark
Western Area Director 3: Kristi Dean

These Leaders were confirmed by the District Executive Committee on Sep 7, 2021 and must be approved by the District Council.  No objections were noted.  Motion to accept: Raymond Garcia (Club 240, Speakers in Action).  Motion second: JP Bachmannn (Club 677276, Simply Speaking). The appointed leaders were approved as presented: 135 in favor, 2 against.

c. District Financial Reports
a. Audit Committee Report for Year-End 2020-21 (submitted Aug 14, 2021). Funds available as of Jul 31, 2021: $138, 254.70
b. Profit & Loss Report 2020-21 – while the District previously projected a deficit for July 2021 (-$1616), the current balance was in the positive ($293.13).  Balances for August 2021 would be completed within the next few days, but a deficit was not foreseen.
c. Joseph shared the 2021-2022 Projected Budget and noted there are guidelines from TMI regarding expenditures for each category (such as Education, Club Growth, etc.).
i. Question - how does this budget compare to previous years?  The budget is based on membership levels from the previous year.  The budget is lower this year when compared to previous years, due to the membership drop during COVID.  TMI anticipates membership may grow this year and has approved a 20% adjustment in projections.  This may include increasing budget projections in areas such as Marketing outside of Toastmasters in an effort to gain new members.
ii. Question – can you provide background regarding the $25,000 budgeted for conferences?  DTM Cox noted the conference is budgeted for each year, however, last year the conference was held virtually (online).  This year TMI has stated that conferences may be held online or hybrid.  District 26 has chosen to hold a hybrid conference for 2022.  As a result of holding a hybrid conference, the District has included a projection in the budget accordingly.
iii. Question -  were there any measurable results from the radio ads from the 2021 budget?  Jacqueline Smith (IPDD) responded marketing was targeted in Western and Northern divisions (the smallest divisions within the District) to build membership, but there is not an accurate gauge on the effectiveness of those ads.  DTM Cox intends to alert area directors when advertising has been targeted in their respective areas.  These area directors may witness increased membership.  
iv. There were no additional questions or discussion noted.  Motion to accept the District 2021-2022 Projected Budget: AJ Herren.(Club 3028311, Peak Performance).  Motion second: John Mullen (Club 3247, Excelsior Advanced Toastmasters).  The 2021-2022 District Budget was approved as presented: 136 in favor, 1 against.

d. District Success Plan (DSP) for 2021-2022
a. Question – why does the District Success Plan target 37 new clubs?  DTM Cox explained that the District is aiming to increase one new club for each area within the District.  The District has a new club that has recently chartered and should be appearing on the dashboard soon.
b. There were no further questions or items of discussion noted. The DSP was accepted as presented: 135 in favor, 2 against.

5. District Status:
a. Status of Current Clubs
i. DTM Ann Hill reviewed the Pathways adoption rate for each Division (80-90%).  New member rate is low (average 40% per Division).  
ii. There are 52 clubs that need a club coach.  Members who serve as Club Coach for 6 months, and the club earns President’s Distinguished Club, that member may receive District Leader credit.

b. Public Relations Manager
i. Sarika Syamala, invited members to join the following District 26 Facebook accounts:
1. https://www.facebook.com/District26Toastmasters (page)
2. https://www.facebook.com/groups/d26toastmastersmembersgroup
 
ii. District 26 is also requesting assistance from members who have experience with Word Press, Graphic Design, or Social Media experts.
iii. DTM Cox recommended each Division and Area create a Facebook page to promote their clubs and activities.  Division and Area Directors who require assistance with creating Facebook groups can contact TM Syamala.

c. Club Growth Director
i. DTM Hill announced there will be increased advertising, such as Facebook and Linked-in.  The District is looking at increasing advertising efforts in areas that do not currently have clubs (such as Pueblo as one of their corporate clubs closed).  
ii. Additionally, the District would like to invite Zoom to sponsor a corporate club.  Members who know personnel who work for Zoom, or have suggestions on other corporations that the District can invite to sponsor clubs, are requested to forward contact information to DTM Hill.  Toastmasters World Headquarters is focusing on corporate clubs.

d. Program Quality Director
i. DTM JP Bachmann introduced the Star Member Incentive.  Members who go above and beyond to assist the District may be eligible to receive the Star Member incentive.  For more information, please visit the D26 website.  DTM Bachmann also noted there are opportunities for members to assist with the District conference.
ii. The District has initiated a Net Promoter Score (NPS).  While the Distinguished Club Program represents the strength of a club, the NPS will reflect the quality of a club meeting.  Members are requested to complete the NPS survey, which will be made available through social media and emailed as with District notices.
iii. The District will be making adjustments to the Toastmasters Leadership Institute (TLI) Training in January 2022.  There will be four TLI formats; Foundational (for new members and those who desire a refresher course), Advanced (more in-depth training), Corporate Clubs, and Spanish.  
iv. The District will begin to post “on-demand” content to the District website.  Expected content includes: Contest Training, Pathways, and Club Officer information.  
v. In addition to the International Speech Contest, the District will host an Evaluation Contest.  The District has also extended the contest season in an attempt to reduce scheduling conflicts.

Contest Dates:
Club Contests:  Nov 1 – Dec 31, 2021
Area Contests:  Jan 1 – Feb 15, 2022
Division Contests:  Feb 19 – Mar 26, 2022
District Contest:  date to be announced

vi. Question – In regards to the Evaluation contest, the rulebook states that notes must be collected.  How do you collect notes for a virtual (online) contest?  DTM Bachmann responded that members are expected to maintain integrity, and while TMI requires the contest be held virtually (online format), it is impossible to ensure that all notes are confiscated from members. 
vii. Question – Are the contest and business meeting required to occur during the same timeframe… or can they be held a day or even a week apart?  DTM Bachmann stated the format for the conference and contest have not yet been finalized and would require further discussion with District leadership
viii. Question – If the conference is not held hybrid or in-person, what happens to the budgeted funds?  DTM Bachmann explained that if the funds are not spent, those funds will be absorbed back into the District budget and reallocated appropriately.

6. DTM Cox provided closing comments.  Finally, she reminded all leaders to develop and utilize their Success Plan (club level, Area level, and Division-level).  


Meeting minutes submitted by:

Christina McCrady
Admin Manager, District 26


Approved.

Victoria Cox
District Director, District 26


Distribution: DC Members
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